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During the Holiday Season, more than ever, 
 our thoughts turn gratefully to 

those who have made our progress  
possible.  And in this spirit, 
 we sincerely say Thank You 

 and Best Wishes  
for the Holiday Season  
and Happy New Year! 

 

Divan of Al Menah   
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PAST POTENTATES

Dear Nobles and Ladies,
	 I would like to start off by saying thank you; this month has been 
a very busy month.  The Fall party was a big hit, a special thank you to 
Frank Wilson and his Lady Valerie and Vernon Blackburn and his Lady 
Trish for all their hard work.  The Ladies Extravaganza, The Directorettes 
Auction and all the Veteran’s Day Parades have keep us very busy, but 
they were all great events.  The Hospital Driver’s Dinner was also a huge 
evening; it gaves us a chance to thank the Drivers for all their hard work 
and honor our Drivers for all they do.  Al Menah’s 2016 Driver of the 
Year is Roy Lindsey, so congratulate him the next time you see him.  The 
Clarksville Shrine Club and Putman County Shrine Club presented their 
Paper Sales checks at the dinner; they donated a little over $30,000.  Me-
gan Sadler was our speaker for the night; she did a wonderful job talking 
about her personal experience with Shriner’s Hospitals and talked about 
the relationships she developed with the drivers and how important they 
are to the Shrine.  
     Going on into the rest of the year we will be in the holiday rush of 
Christmas Parties, Open House and tree lighting, but for me the Shriner’s 
Patient party is December 4th is the most important and I hope you plan to 
attend.  Wes Frye and his committee work hard all year long to make this 
special for all of our children, and for some this is their only Christmas. 
     We still have a lot of business left to do!  We still need to work on 
Membership; it is not too late to ask someone to become a Shriner.  We 
still need for you to pay your dues for 2016 if you haven’t and also pay 
your 2017 dues.  For those of you who might still owe on your Circus 
tickets please get your payment in.  The December 20th Stated Meeting is 
our election night, so please come out and vote, support your Divan.  
     In closing, I cannot tell you how big of an honor it has been to be 
your Potentate.  Kim and I would like to thank everyone who served on 
our committees, cooked dinner, set up and cleaned up before and after 
an event.  You are the heart of our Temple and so important to the inner 
workings of our great family. We have tried our best to represent Al Men-
ah to the best of our ability here at home and as we travel.  Jim Cain said 
it best “Al Menah is the greatest Temple in the world”.

Yours in Faith
Jeff Head, Potentate

615-310-9009
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From the desk of...
CHIEF RABBAN� ���������������������������������

          Well it’s that time of year, Parades and 
Christmas Parties, what a FUN time!  

We hope each Noble has a chance to 
participate in these events and share 
what we do with the public.  Thanks 
to all that came out and participat-
ed in the several Veterans Day Pa-
rades.  What an honor we have in 

recognizing those men and women 
that sacrificed so much for our Country  

	 and freedoms.  
    Our Ladies Extravaganza was an awesome event raising 
close to $8,000.  We offer a special thanks to Janice Chaussee, 
Rene Hedgepath and their committee for a lot of hard work 
and a room full of beautiful tables.  We hope you will make 
plans to attend next years on the first Saturday in November.
     Last month we also had a special dinner for our Hospi-
tal Van Drivers.  We are so grateful for these men that give 
so freely of their time to transport our precious patients and 
families.  We appreciate each of you more than we could ever 
express.  If you are interested in becoming one of our Road-
runners, please contact the office of Al Menah Shrine Center.  
     About the time you receive this publication, we will be 
kicking off the holiday season with our Open House & Tree 
Lighting on December 2nd, followed up with our Patient’s 
Christmas Party on December 4th.  We hope you get the 
chance to come out and support both of these events that 
your Committees have worked so diligently on. This is the 
one time of year that we get to meet and greet our wonderful 
patients and their families.  So you don’t want to miss this 
one!  On Monday, December 5th, I will be hosting the Chief 
Rabban Dinner at Al Menah starting at 6:00.  I look forward 
to sharing this meal and the calendar for 2017.  
     December 20th is our monthly stated meeting and elec-
tions, please come out and support our Temple.
And don’t forget to come out on December 31st to Race into 
the New Year!  The 2016 New Year’s Eve Party will begin @ 
6:30pm.  2016 has been a great year and I thank each of you 
for your participation and dedication to our children that we 
work so hard for. 
     We congratulate Ill Sir Jeff Head and Lady Kim on an 
outstanding year, it has been an honor to serve with them and 
the elected Divan the past four years.
     Lady Tracy and I want to wish each and every one of you 
very Merry Christmas and a blessed New Year.
 

 Yours in faith,
Chief Rabban
Frank Hester

Thanksgiving has come and gone, and Christ-
mas is around the corner.  Now it’s time for 

Christmas parties and parades…my favorite 
time of the year.  At this time, I would like to 
thank all the units for their time and service 
all year long.  We had two great auctions 
last month to raise money for the hospitals 
(Clowns & Directorettes)…GREAT JOB!  

As the year comes to an end, think about how 
lucky Al Menah is and how fortunate we are to 

have great Nobles.  Thank each of you for a great 
year, and thank you for allowing me to be on the Divan.

Asst. Rabban
Horace Perkins III

ASSISTANT RABBAN�������������������������������

Where has the year gone? It has been an 
absolute pleasure and honor serving 

the Nobility of Al Menah this past 
year. I appreciate all the support and 
confidence everyone has given me.
     It was awesome seeing the 
great turn out of nobles at the area 
Veterans Day Parades. We can never 

forget the sacrifices that our men and 
women have made for all of us to enjoy 

the freedoms of this great country.
     I hope to see everyone at all the area 

Christmas Parades and Events this season.  Lady Kim and I 
wish everyone a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!

Oriental Guide
Scott Jones

ORIENTAL GUIDE_______________________________

It is remarkable that I should be writing the last 
article for 2016 for the Shriner. This year has 
flown by and I would like to extend to the 
Al Menah Nobility my heartfelt thanks 
for electing me to serve as your High 
Priest and Prophet for the past 12 months. 
     We are now in full Christmas parade 
and party mode and looking forward to 

seeing many of you at these fun events, 
especially the patient Christmas Party on 

December 4. Never forget the true reason for 
the season.

     Beth and I wish for all of you the merriest of Christmases and 
a very Happy New Year. Be sure to come down to Al Menah and 
ring in the New Year with your Shrine family at the New Year’s Eve 
Party. We are looking forward to a FEZ-tastic 2017!
� Yours in the Faith,

High Priest and Prophet
 Randy Williams 

HIGH PRIEST AND PROPHET_______________________
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Lexington Shriners Hospital receives large donation 
Hillbilly Days (Hillbilly Clan 1 and Outhouse 2) 
present check for $65,000. Hillbilly Days held in 
Pikeville, KY has been an annual event since 1977 
benefiting Shriners Hospitals for Children — 
Lexington and raising over $1.2 million. Hillbilly 
Days has pledged $250,000 to name 6 Pre/Post 
Operation Rooms and 4 Patient Examination Rooms 
for the hospital’s new medical center opening in 
April 2017.  
Thank you, Hillbilly Days for being HUGE 
champions for children  
 

Local patient represented Shriners Hospital at PGA TOUR 
tournament in Las Vegas 

Lily Silverstein, 17, a patient at Shriners Hospitals for Children — 
Lexington from Paducah, Kentucky, had the experience of a lifetime 
in November when she represents the local hospital at the Shriners 
Hospitals for Children Open, an official PGA TOUR event in Las 
Vegas, November 5–6.  
     Lily was chosen as one of 22 patient ambassadors throughout the 
country to represent the hospital network at the tournament, where she 
will serve as a standard bearer on the weekend, carrying the scores of 
a group of professional golfers as they compete in the tournament. 
This is a rare “behind the ropes” opportunity at the PGA TOUR 
event, as well as a chance to share how Shriners Hospitals has helped 
transform her life.  
     Lily has worn a prosthetic leg since she was 10 months old and has 
been through five surgeries to straighten her residual limb. As a child, 
she played soccer, danced, and completed two triathlons. Now her favorite activities are playing piano, 
which she has done for 12 years, singing in the Paducah Symphony Youth Chorus, tutoring math, and 
leading her Generation Joshua Civics Club.  
     As part of her participation in the tournament, Lily’s story and photo will appear in the tournament 
program and her information will be shared with the Golf Channel, which will televise the tournament 
nationally. The broadcast reaches over 700 million homes across 240 countries worldwide.  
“The purpose of the Shriners Hospitals for Children Open is to not only bring PGA TOUR golf to Las 
Vegas, but more importantly, to bring awareness to the great work of Shriners Hospitals for Children and 
the work those hospitals do to help transform the lives of children with orthopaedic conditions, burns, 
cleft lip and palate and spinal cord injuries,” said Adam Sperling, executive director of the Shriners 
Hospitals for Children Open. “We thought that bringing more of the hospital’s patients to the tournament 
and giving them an opportunity to experience some of the best golfers in the world would be a great way 
to increase the involvement of the hospitals and the patients in this event.”  

 DECEMBER 20164
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From Lady Kim...
	 Wow, how time flies when you are busy, it seems like just yesterday when Jeff mentioned 
running for the “bottom of the line” and he was elected to represent Al Menah in the position of 
Oriental Guide.
	 Five years ago I walked into a room full of people and wondered what has Jeff gotten me 
into now?  Ha, to be honest sometimes I still feel that way. It turned into five years of going most 
every night to a committee meeting, a shrine club or visiting a neighboring Shrine Temple, on 
top of juggling family functions.  But along the way Jeff and I have met some really good people 
and were able to go places we probably would have never had the chance to go.  We have formed 
some really strong friendships and at times these friends have taken our problems and made them 
theirs, they have really helped us get through the rough times and you will never know how much 
that means to us.
	 As all of you know I am not one to share my feelings, I may not express how I feel about 
something but I want each of you to know how you have impacted our lives.  Most importantly 
in my heart I know I have made some true friendships that will last and know that you give my 
life real meaning.  Ha, as my year being your “First Lady” comes to an end please know you have 
helped to make it fun, stressful and exciting all at the same time and I thank you for that.  Each of 
you make up my friendship quilt, each person different and unique in your own ways, but when 
merged all together we make a beautiful quilt.
	 Thank you for all you do for the Shrine,      Lady Kim Head

615-337-3417



CLOWNS 
It’s Parade Season!! The Clowns, along 
with our brother Shriners, will be all 
over middle Tennessee parading our 
hearts out.  Please be sure to participate 
in as many of these parades as possible, 
as a Shriner this is where be are the 
most visible to the public. We have 
lots of opportunities to let our light 
shine and promote our fraternity and 
hospitals. 
    We had a great time at the Al Menah 
Fall Party and we’ve been in several 
Veteran’s Day parades this month. The 
Clown Auction was very successful 
and we appreciate everyone for their 
participation, donations and purchases!  
Every month is busy when you’re an Al 
Menah Clown! But that’s the way we 
like it! 
     The Al Menah Clowns and their 
ladies want to wish all a safe and joyous 
holiday season! 
    I’ll end the year with the same clown 
quote I started with from one of our 
brothers and one of the world’s greatest 
clowns. 
     “If by chance some day you’re not 
feeling well and you should remember 
some silly thing I’ve said or done and 
it brings back a smile to your face or a 
chuckle to your heart, then my purpose 
as your clown has been fulfilled.”  —

Red Skelton�
� Frank “Froggy” Wilson

Secretary

director’s staff
The year is winding down and coming 
to a close and soon will be ushering 
in the New Year!  A big thanks to the 
supporters of our dinner and auction, 
it was definitely a fun evening had 
by all.  December 10th, 2016 will be 
our Director Staff Christmas party 
sharing the night with other units.  Be 
sure to get in on this fellowship and a 
wonderful dinner!
    December 4th, will be our annual 
Patient Party.  Please plan on attending 
this event and bringing a desert for the 
kids that does not require any utensils.  
On December 20th as a reminder, there 
is no stated meeting.  However, we will 
be voting to elect for our upcoming 
2017 Divan.  Donnie Drayton will be 
hosting a hospitality that night at the 
Magnuson Hotel.  Come out and show 
your support for the candidates.
     As we always do in each edition of 
this newsletter and our meeting, we ask 
God to be with us and to be with our 
Military through these Holidays and in 
the New Year.  God bless our Temple, 
the work we do and all those who 
contribute to the success of Al Menah 
Temple and our mission.   

Cordially,   
Lt. Randy D. Byram

LEGION OF HONOR
As outgoing Commander, I would like 
to thank everyone who made my year 
a great one. Our unit has done many 
great things this year. At the annual 
SESA the Legion of Honor placed 1st in 
the in ranks inspection and marching. 
	 The Legion was well represented 
at our annual circus again this year.  
We added four new nobles to our 
unit this year. They are Eric Massey,  

William Scurlock, Steve Singleton, and 
Wayne Steel.  
	 The parade season is upon us and 
we will be very busy during this time.  
	 I enjoyed my time as Command-
er getting to know all of the Captains 
from our other units. They have all 
helped make my year a success.  
	 I would like to welcome our in-
coming Commander Roy Lindsey 
much success as he takes command of 
the Legion of Honor.  It has been a real 
pleasure serving during this year.  
	 Lastly I would like to wish every-
one a happy holiday season and a great 
new year. Troy Smith

Commander

provost guard
Provost Guard had their election 
for officers for next year. We want 
to welcome officers: Captain-- Josh 
Waynick, Lieutenant- Roger Owens, 
Treasurer, Chris Vigil, Secretary  
Ken Loftis.
	 We are looking foreword to another 
good year. Secretary

Ken Loftis

MOTOR CORPS
It’s hard to believe that the end of 2016 
has arrived!  The end of a year always 
brings reflection, and I hope that we can 
all look back and feel proud of what we 
have done throughout the year.  If not, 
you have 2017 to start again!   
	 Remember family, friends and 
loved ones are all around you…it may 
even get a bit crowded around your 
table in the next few weeks.   Take a 
walk, enjoy the scenery.   Try not to 
stuff yourselves too bad on the turkey 
and ham.  

CENTER
NEWS

 DECEMBER 20166
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PARADES AND Events
(as of this publication)

December 2, 2016	 Open House – Tree Lighting
December 3, 2016	 Lafayette, TN	 L/U 12:00PM-S/O 1:00PM
	 Westmoreland, TN	 L/U 1:30Pm-S/O 2:30PM
	 Goodlettsville, TN	 L/U 1:30PM-S/O 4:00PM
	 Franklin, TN 	 L/U 11:30AM-S/O 2:00PM
	 Spring Hill, TN	 L/U 4:00PM - S/O 5:00PM
	 Gainesboro, TN	 L/U 1:00PM-S/O 2:00PM
	 Lewisburg, TN	 L/U 1:00PM-S/O 2:00PM
December 4, 2016	 Lebanon, TN	 L/U 12:00PM - S/O 2:00PM
	 Smyrna, TN	 L/U 1:00PM-S/O 2:00PM
	 Donelson, TN	 L/U 1:00PM-S/O 2:00PM
	 Patients Christmas Party	 2:00PM 
December 5, 2016	 Chief Rabban Dinner
December 8, 2016	 Linden, TN	 L/U 6:00PM-S/O 7:00PM
December 10, 2016	 Hartsville, TN	 L/U 9:00AM-S/O 10:00AM
	 Mt. Juliet, TN	 L/U 10:00AM-S/O 11:00AM
	 Gallatin, TN	 L/U 11:00AM-S/O Noon
	 Granville, TN	 L/U 1-00PM-S/O 2:00 PM
December 20, 2016	 Temple Election & Stated Meeting

     Congratulations to our newly elect-
ed officers for 2017.  You’ll learn more 
about them in the upcoming newsletter.  
     I hope to see you all at the remaining 
parades and parties.  Travel safe, every-
one.  
     “Do your little bit of good where you 
are…it’s those little bits of good put to-
gether that overwhelm the world.”  — 
Desmond Tutu

Noble Joey Holder
Journalist

SHRINE CLUB NEWS

Hendersonville Shrine Club
I would like to thank the Divan and the Units 
that participated in our Hendersonville 
Veterans Day Parade. It shows the spirit of 
our city and our Country. We use this day to 
honor our men and women in uniform who 
fought for our freedom.
       A big “THANKS” goes out to our 
Potentate Jeff Head and our Divan for all 
the accomplishments this year. 
    As we enter the Christmas season 
with our Christmas Parades and par-
ties, remember our Kids’ Patient Christ-
mas Party Sunday, December 4th at 
2:00pm. This is a very heart-warming 
event. It shows what we are all about,  
“our kids.”

      Remember Tuesday, December 20th 
is election night at the Temple. This is 
when we elect our Divan and elect a 
new Oriental Guide for the Divan. 
           To close out the year, join us at 
the Temple and enjoy our New Year 
Eve party. Doors open at 6:30 pm; $15 
per person or $25 per couple. BYOB 
as well. At midnight champagne and 
black eye peas! Come bring in the New 
Year with us.
	 Our December meeting will be 
our Christmas Party December 22 at 
the Cherokee Steak House, doors open  
at 6:00pm. 
	 Wishing everyone a wonderful 
Holiday Season with your family and 
friends. Merry Christmas and Happy 
New Year to you all!

 Boyd Parnell
President

Williamson County Shrine Club
Thanks for your great work on the Pa-
per Sale and Plaque Sale this year.  Our 
club is now over $40,000 and in first 
place among all other Al Menah Shrine 
Clubs and Units. We still have time left 
to get more Plaque Sales in!  Have you 
renewed your Plaque?  Have you sold 
one?  

	 Our Motor Division is gearing up 
for the Parade Season and hope you can 
come out and ride with us in some of 
the upcoming parades.  
	 WCSC always has a great program 
at our meetings on the third Thurs-
day of the Month, 6:00pm at Logan’s 
Steakhouse in Cool Springs. Come on 
out, we would love to have you with us.
	 Our December event will be our 
Christmas Party at the Elks Lodge on 
12/15/2016 @ 6:00 pm.  All are wel-
come to come, we just need to know 
you’re coming so we can plan the food.  
Dirty Santa will be played after the 
meal (gift around $15 to $20). We have 
been doing the Dirty Santa for many 
years and it is always a lot of fun.
	 I would like to say that it has been a 
pleasure serving as your President this 
year and I wish WCSC much success 
going forward.
	 Once again, I say that WCSC is the 
“very best Shrine Club on the Planet”. 
Remember to pray for our Doctors / 
Nurses at the Shrine Hospitals, our new 
President of the US, our leadership, 
Police / Firefighters / First Responders 
and our Military who are fighting to en-
sure our freedom.
	 Shriners Help Children!

Butch Mays, 
WCSC Ambassador



Stay in the home you love.

Nashville:   615.340.9001
Hendersonville:   615.264.8648

 Brentwood/Franklin:   615.591.0048

CAREGIVERS, INC.  
We were the first.  And we’re still the best!

Serving all of Middle Tennessee.  

Call us today!

On the Web: www.caregiversinc.net
E-mail: caregiverinc@aol.com

• On call 24/7

• Overall best value

• Four levels of care to meet  
   your needs:  Companions,   
   Lifestyle Assistants,  
   CNTs, and LPNs

• Locally-owned and operated

• Founded in 1998 by  
   Registered Nurses

• Licensed, insured and bonded

• Reliable, pre-screened and  
   drug-free employees 

 • Low hourly rates

Home care services from Caregivers, Inc. can make it happen.
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Paper Sale Donation from Kroger
On Monday, 7/18 Potentate Jeff Head and members of the William-
son County  Shrine Club were with Kroger Management at their Belle 
Meade store  where they presented a $1,000.00 to us  for the Shrine 
Hospitals for Children. The Kroger Manager was an acquaintance of 
Scotty and Teresa Travis who put this together for the Al Menah Shrine 
Hospitals for Children Paper Sale.
	  This is a portion of a message from Phyllis Berry, wife of this  
Kroger Store Manager, Michael Berry.  

	Let me tell you, our son was a Shrine Hospital patient 
and we are forever grateful  The experience was an 
awakening in humanity. The care was phenomenal. The 
friendship my family made. The support from the men in 
your fraternity was phenomenal. We thank you for all you 
and your members do for children across the country.

 Sincerely 
Phyllis Berry

Fraternally, 
Butch Mayes, WCSC
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Call today to schedule your no-obligation consultation!

877.317.3713 

Affordable Home Access specializes in 
building modifications that make homes 
safer, more comfortable and more easily 
accessible for individuals recuperating from 

illness, dealing with mobility-limiting long-term conditions 
and disabilities, or facing short-term lifestyle changes due to 
surgery, accidents or injury. 

• Roll-In Showers

• Walk-In Tubs

• Ramps

• Stair Lifts & Chair Lifts

• Lift Systems & Elevators

• Home Modifications

Keep the lifestyle you love 
with Affordable Home Access.
Aging, illness, injury and disability no longer mean  
giving up your home, freedom or independence. 

• We bring the showroom to you
• Products made in America
• Let us help you find funding sources—we work with all insurances and VA
• Financing options available
• 12-month installation guarantee on every project
• No middleman = lower prices
• Free estimates

AffordableHAS@aol.com    |    www.affordablehomeaccess.com    |    877-317-3713
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Deadline for JAN 2017 Shriner is DEC 21th

Nobles Visited By 
The Black Camel

2016 New Year’s Eve Party 
 
 
 
 

Racing into the New Year 
 

Bring your Pit Crew and join us on the fast track to making memories. 
 

When: Saturday, Dec. 31st    
Where: AMSC “Infield”    
Time: Green Flag @ 6:30 pm   
Victory Circle: Champagne at Midnight  

 
Pit Rules: BYOB, bring finger foods 

 
Tickets Cost $15 per person / $25 per couple 

For more information, contact Fat Rabbit @ 615-268-6547	
	

James L. Calton 
Summertown, TN 

11/12/1933 – 10/18/2016
 

Thomas J. Burnley
Hermitage, TN

8/11/1925 – 10/30/2016
 

Robert J. Chenoweth
Livingston, TN

4/5/1935 – 11/2/2016

Gilbert H. Douglas
Goodlettsville, TN

4/17/1927 – 11/8/2016
 

William S. Green
Fayetteville, TN

7/25/1930 – 11/8/2016
 

Aubrey R. Burgess
Nashville, TN

1/23/1938 – 11/10/2016

Tommy S. Lane
Burns, TN

12/12/1926 – 11/13/2016


